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Letters from Readers

The Institute of Plant and Microbial Biology is Up and Running.

                   By Dr. Hwoonchung Huang, IPMB Director 
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On October 17, 2010, the Liberty Times published an article praising the reappointment of Academia Sinica (AS) President Wong for a second term. While I agree with the praise, I am most disappointed in the article’s casual and erroneous comment that the Institute of Plant and Microbial Biology (IPMB) is on a downward trend of research productivity (“植物與微生物學研究所論文表現有退步傾向”). The incorrect comment, written in one sentence and not supported by facts, has hurt the image of the IPMB and the morale of its researchers. I hereby make a strong rebuttal.

During the past 12 years, the IPMB has been undergoing a thorough rejuvenation of its fellows and their research emphases. The rejuvenation has allowed the IPMB to move forward to meet international challenges and competition. Numerous junior scientists with excellent potential have joined the institute and now constitute about half of our faculty. After an expected incubation period, many of these junior PIs have moved forward in productivity and are competing successfully in the international arena. The following figure shows that during the past 5 years, the IPMB’s productivity in terms of total publications has steadily increased. More importantly, the number of publications in high-quality journals (SCI impact factor > 5) has been greatly elevated. The PIs’ achievement is exemplified in an AS news release on September 9, 2010 about the outstanding breakthrough by IPMB Associate Fellow Shu-Hsing Wu in delineating the control of small RNA activities; Dr. Wu’s paper was published in the prestigious journal PNAS, which featured her exciting discovery on the issue’s cover and a commentary. Most recently, Nature News (October 1, 2010) reports an agricultural project that involves insertion of a gene conferring pest resistance, discovered by IPMB Fellow Teng-Yung Feng, into banana plants for enhancing crop yield in Uganda.

Despite our increasing successes during the past 5 years, we still have room for enhancement. Regardless, the IPMB is definitely not in a downward trend. Like Mark Twin once said, the report of our death (in the current case, dying) is greatly exaggerated. IPMB researchers are like all plants, possessing the ability to rejuvenate. Indeed, we at the IPMB have been rejuvenating ourselves and will continue to move forward rapidly to contribute to the AS community, Taiwan society and the world.
